Yoncalla School District No. 32

P.O Box 568 - Yoncalla, Oregon 97499 Phone: (541)849-2782 Fax: (541) 849-2316

Dear Parent or Guardian:

We are pleased to inform you that Yoncalla School District has renewed the option available to schools to participate in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs called the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) for School Years 2023-2027.

What does this mean for you and your children? Great news for you and your children!

All enrolled students of Yoncalla School District are eligible to receive a healthy breakfast and lunch at school for <u>no charge</u> to your household each day of the next 4 school years. No further action is required of you. Your children will be able to participate in these meal programs without having to pay for meals or submit an application.

If your children attend schools that are not participating in CEP, your household may still need to fill out a confidential meal application or pay for meals.

If you have questions, please contact your Food Nutrition Contact.

If we can be of any further assistance, please contact us at 541-849-2158.

Sincerely,

Lacy McHaffie, Nutrition Services Contact / Elementary Office Manager

541-849-2158

Lacy.mchaffie@yoncalla.k12.or.us

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.